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Good Luck ROTC 
Seven local schools will 
attend Caney Creek and 
compete in 10 different 
skill events. The event 
commences at 8:30 AM on 
Saturday April 11. All are 
welcomed to attend and 
watch the events. 

Good Luck Choir
The choir will participate 
in UIL concert and Sight 
reading on April 14.

German Meeting
The German Club mtg 
is set for April 16 after 
school. Powerpuff details 
will be finalized.

Spring Show
The Starlettes will have 
their Spring Show on Fri-
day and Saturday starting 
at 7pm in the auditorium. 
All are invited to attend

GOOD LUCK!
Good luck to all the stu-
dents competing in the 
Academics Spring Meet 
in Hunstville this Satur-
day - Newpaper, Calcula-
tor Apps, Social Studies, 
Current Issues, Debate, 
Ready Writing, and Liter-
ary Criticism...Good Luck! 
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The Prowler is online -
Check out theprowler.net  

to keep up with 
Caney Creek news.

POWDERPUFF GAME
APRIL 20

Full Details on Page 2
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Starlettes High Kick Thugs

Pinky Gets New Tamer
Anna McDougald

for Caney Creek.

“I will be sad because I was get-

ting to know everybody and all 

the seniors this year are graduat-

ing,” junior Isaiah Saldivar said.

Congratulations to all the new 

cheerleaders, for making next 

year’s squad and to all the cheer-

leaders that already know how to 

spread Panther Pride!

Go Panthers!

Before spring break the Caney Creek 

cheer coaches held tryouts to find the 

next 2015/2016 cheerleaders and mas-

cots. 

Baldemar Esquivel has been Petey for 

2 years, next year will be his last. He is 

very dedicated to what he does for the 

squad.

“I would describe being a mascot as 

silly,” Esquivel said.

For Kaley Gollnisch, next year will be 

her first year as mascot.

“I wanted to be mascot next year so 

I could be down on the football field 

watching the plays closer,” junior Goll-

nisch said.

To be a mascot it is not about just 

putting on a suit and cheering with 

the squad, they do more meaningful 

things than that.

“I cheer for my team and also we 

go and take pictures with kids, meet 

and greet with people, try and pump 

up spirits,” Esquivel said.

Blair Bennet will be the only sopho-

more on the varsity squad next year.

“I am excited about being on var-

sity next year because I get to cheer 

at Friday night lights and show my 

spirit,” freshman Bennett said.

For some of the cheerleaders next 

year will be their last time cheering 
Photo by Gissela Ruiz 

This past Friday, Starlettes traveled to Moody 

Gardens in Galveston for the National Dance 

Competition. They arrived just in time for their 

dinner reservations at Rainforest Cafe.

After dinner they noticed that some of their 

stuff had been moved and then they realized 

they had been robbed. After having to dig 

through dumpsters to find their stuff, the Star-

lettes showed “remarkable courage” during 

their unexpected ordeal.

“When we got back on the bus, we noticed 

that our stuff was gone, and we started freak-

ing out, we had to call all of our moms to see 

if they took the stuff off the bus,” freshmen 

Heather Bridges said.

“I started crying, I was scared I 

wasn’t going to get it back because 

I had my solo and duet the next 

day; I was devastated”

 After arriving at the hotel, the team looked 

through their belongings. Almost everyone on 

the team was missing something, Purses, I.Ds’, 

cash, iPods and the costumes they were going 

to wear to the competition that was just hours 

away.

“I started crying, I was scared I wasn’t going to 

get it back because I had my solo and duet the 

next day; I was devastated,” Bridges said.

Ms. Kloes called the police to let them know 

what was going on. Hours later  she received 

a call from the officer working on the case. 

Galveston P.D. had arrested the primary sus-

pect of the robbery and allowed Gretchen Kloes, 

Kloes sister, and two parents to search the sus-

pects’ house and reclaim the rest of the missing 

items. 

“Normally, all of our belongings would have 

been taken down as evidence and who knows 

when we would have seen them again, but be-

cause they knew how important this competi-

tion was, they were able to get us all of our stuff 

back that night,” Kloes said.

After a stressful Friday night, and getting 

barely any sleep, the Starlettes weren’t sure 

they could compete in the morning, but they 

kept their positive attitudes and came out as 

National Champions in Team Production.

The Starlettes will be hosting a Spring Show 

on April 17-18 at 7:00pm in the auditorium.

Danya Salinas

“I am excited about 

being on varsity next 

year because I get to 

cheer at Friday night 

lights and 

show my spirit”

Photo by Meghan Clancy 



Volume 17, Issue 8
Caney Creek 
High School
13470 FM 1485

Conroe, Texas 77306
936-709-2000

Editor in Chief
Josh Christenberry

Reporters
Breann McCord
Anna McDougald
Danya Salinas
Jonathan Skero

Adviser
Pat Bermudez

Principal
Trish McClure

The Prowler is the offi-
cial newspaper of Caney 
Creek High School. It 
is designed to serve 
the students and staff 
and in a responsible, 
journalistic manner and 

is distributed
free of charge. 

    The Prowler

Friday, April 10, 2015 The Prowler

Thanks to Our Sponsor

The annual powderpuff game has been scheduled for April 

20 and everyone is encouraged to participate. In the game the 

girls play football while the boys cheer the girls on.

“It is a lot of fun! We are very competitive and we like to win!” 

past participant and senior Gissela Ruiz said.

To play in the game or be a cheerleader, all you have to do is 

visit Mrs. Quibodeaux in room 4109 or see Mrs. Garrett, Mrs. 

Lewallen, Ms. Merchant, Mrs. Ward, or Mrs. VanVossen to get 

a permission form with rules and requirements.

“The players/cheerleaders are only required to attend one of 

the practices before the 20th,” Powderpuff sponsor Doreen B. 

Quibodeaux said.  

The game will start at 5pm but there will be plenty to do be-

fore and during the game as several school organizations will 

be running dunking booths, having cakewalks, selling food, 

taking Glamour shots, and even having a costume contest! 

And of course it is a great way to become involved. 

“It is a good way to show that your class is way better than 

the others and a good way to have school spirit!!” senior Kim-

berly Jackson said.

Tickets for $3 will be sold during all lunches or $5 at the 

event. T-Shirts can be bought for $12 by visiting Mrs. Green-

myer in the front office.

Boys On The Side

When you think of a weightlifter you think 

of big, muscular men, like The Rock, but 

that is not the case. Two of our girls made it 

all the way to the state meet on March 21 by 

lifting over 700lbs. each.

Sophomore Breanne Haesche finished 6th 

in her weight class and set her personal best 

total weight of 735lbs. This was her second 

State appearance after having also made it 

last year. Junior Kaley Gollnisch finished 

13th in her weight class and also set her 

personal best at 905lbs.

“I feel pretty good about how I did con-

sidering some of the girls I went against,” 

Gollnisch said.

Along with the girls, the Creek also had 

three boys earn their chance to compete in 

their State Meet on March 28.

Senior Alex Holsinger lifted a total weight 

of 1365lbs. and finished 14th in his class. 

Senior Logan Phillips achieved a total 

Girls Lift Themselves to State

Brandon Skero
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weight of 1490lbs. placing him 7th. Ju-

nior Chase Kellar finished with a total 

of 1615lbs. placing 15th and was happy 

with his results after taking the year off 

last year.

“I felt like I could do it this year and I 

ended up making it all the way to State,” 

Kellar said. 

This year both groups grew and im-

proved with the help of Coach Garza and 

he’s someone they credit a lot of their 

success.

“Coach Garza really helped me a lot this 

year,” Gollnisch said.

To a normal person to hear how much 

weight a powerlifter can lift it can be a bit 

of a shock.

“People are baffled by how much weight 

I lift at such a young age,” Kellar said.

If you see anyone mentioned make sure 

to congratulate them on their great year!


